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DEAR ANN LANDERS:





            Back in 1991, you printed my letter about iron overload, hereditary


hemochromatosis (HH). Since that column appeared, countless lives have been saved. Thank you.


	HH is an inherited disorder that causes people to absorb too much iron from a normal diet and is often overlooked by doctors.  More than 1.5 million Americans are affected by HH, which can cause a variety of problems, including chronic fatigue, diabetes, cancer, arthritis, cirrhosis of the liver and heart disease.


           The Centers for Disease Control have proclaimed hereditary hemochromatosis the most common genetic disease in the United States. Your readers should know that in August 1996, the gene for HH was  discovered, and an inexpensive DNA test has been developed.


           One in eight children is a single-gene carrier, and one in 200 may develop the disease due to the double gene for HH. Usually considered an adult disease, we now know that children can become ill and even die from HH.   But the damage and premature death from iron overload is avoidable and preventable for both children and adults.


           I have started the Children HHelping Children national screening project to identify and treat children with hereditary hemochromatosis. A simple DNA test can identify most of the children with the gene for HH and alert parents and pediatricians to monitor the child closely to


see if high levels of  iron are present. The four necessary tests are: serum iron, total iron binding


capacity (TIBC), percent saturation and serum ferritin. By diagnosing the child early and treating him or her promptly, the child can have a normal life expectancy.


           Readers who want more information should send a long, self-addressed, stamped (64 cents) envelope to: Iron Overload Diseases Association, 433 Westwind Drive, Dept. L, North Palm Beach, Fla. 33408-5123 (www.ironoverload.org).


          Thanks, Ann, and bless you. -- Sandra Thomas, national director of public education,


 Iron Overload Diseases Association 





                  Dear Sandra:





                  Thanks are not necessary. That's what I'm here for. I appreciate your sending this valuable information.                 
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